Campus E-Update

October 5, 2017
Faculty / Staff

i your announcement by ﬁ your great news
8:30 a.m. Tuesday Example: remarkable or

to be included in that day’s noteworthy accomplishments,
Campus e-Update. achievements, or special
Example: events, FYls, and recognitions

campus notices
Announcements page is updatedodaily. The Campus E-Update is emailed on Tuesday and
Thursday.

Announcements

Coffee and Conversation tomorrow

Hear updates from the Board of Regents meeting at Coffee & Conversation Friday, Oct. 6
at 8:15 a.m. in the Student Union Club Buzz.

--Submitted by Judy Bauer on 2017-10-04

Bordeaux Hall Naming Ceremony

On Tuesday October 10t at 3:30 p.m., Black Hills State University will be holding a
naming ceremony in honor of Dr. Lionel Bordeaux. The ceremony will be held at
Bordeaux Hall (Formerly Crow Peak Hall), with a reception to follow at the Joy (Proctor)
Krautschun Alumni/ Foundation Welcome Center. Everyone is Welcome!

Read the full story here.

--Submitted by Judy Bauer on 2017-10-04

Craig Johnson - Longmire - Tickets available today at 5 p.m.

A limited number of free tickets are available today at 5 p.m. for the Craig Johnson
presentation.

It's an honor to have Craig Johnson, New York Times bestselling author of the Longmire
mystery series, on campus for a presentation Thursday, Oct. 19 at 7:30 p.m. in Meier


https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http://www.bhsu.edu/FacultyStaff/FacultyStaffAnnouncements/AnnouncementsEmail/tabid/16684/Default.aspx&c=E,1,9_oWizIAntoxrmb3ref-P_tlA6hzezuVSQWIswANwUp3FDBfunL50yQdH9dwUoRLS0mJ3XTR9uhKiATSrKrDKsC-Yeq2_zOWEzL0p-vE&typo=1
mailto:Kimberly.Talcott@bhsu.edu
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http://www.bhsu.edu/FacultyStaff/FacultyStaffAnnouncements/tabid/16458/Default.aspx&c=E,1,WfsFOgvFjCgdKpYyEUXa7osoYdB2Cl_uuT-xGSVCEsP9SGlAYJLuLzOFRCfPtd7en0XkoILwPMYf8ixCYzYxpXLf_IkMTsNKaF9uSWMbz-k,&typo=1
http://www.bhsu.edu/AboutBHSU/NewsEvents/tabid/3454/articleType/ArticleView/articleId/7514/BHSU-to-honor-alum-Lionel-R-Bordeaux-one-of-the-nations-longest-serving-college-presidents-with-residence-hall-naming.aspx

{ Campus E-Update




iSubmity|




iSubmity




Hall.

Email Tickets@BHSU.edu to request up to 2 tickets. Please use your BHSU email account
to request faculty and staff tickets.

Johnson's acclaimed books include 13 full-length novels in the Longmire mystery series
featuring the beloved sheriff Walt Longmire. The stories were adapted for television and
are now available on Netflix. Earlier this year, Johnson released An Obvious Fact, which
was set in the Devil’s Tower area during the bike rally and includes a mention of BHSU.
For details see www.BHSU.edu/pls.

--Submitted by Corinne Hansen on 2017-10-05

NCUR 2018: Call for Abstracts by University Research Council
NCUR 32 Abstract Guidelines: [Certain Important dates, instructions and links has been
highlighted for your convenience]

Deadline for submission to University Research Council by submitting it via the following

BHSU link http://www.bhsu.edu/Research/NCUR/Application.aspx_ is November 10th
and the students/mentor will be notified by November 27th.

After the abstracts has been reviewed by URC and possibly a panel after which the
students/mentor will be notified. After the notification, then submit the abstract via the
link on NCUR 2018 homepage from November 27th- December 5, 2017

All approved abstracts must be submitted online through the link on the NCUR 2018
homepage. The link will be open October 3rd through December 5th . All primary
submitters will need to create a new account. Note to students who have submitted to
NCUR in previous years: A new NCUR account must be created each year. Information
does not carry over from year to year.

Notification of acceptance of the abstract by NCUR will begin around January 23, 2018,
and continue through middle of February, 2018.

Should your abstract be accepted, you may register for the conference using the same
login information. Early registration opens on January 23, 2018 through February 22,
2018.

Abstracts should:

1. Clearly state the central research question and/or purpose of the project.

2. Provide brief, relevant scholarly or research context (no actual citations required)
that demonstrate its attempt to make a unique contribution to the area of inquiry.

3. Provide a brief description of the research methodology.

4. State conclusions or expected results and the context in which they will be discussed.
5. Include text only (no images or graphics)

6. Be well-written and well-organized.

Other formatting guidelines:
1. References are allowed within abstracts, but not required.
2. The form will not process all formatting and special characters (e.g., scientific
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symbols). Use plain text format for your abstract. There is space in the form to include a
link to online documentation, formulas, images, music files, etc. in support of your
submission. You may use this space to provide a link to a location to view your abstract in
its original form.

3. Abstracts are usually 200-300 words long with no paragraph breaks. MAXIMUM
LENGTH = 300 WORDS!

Have the following information available when submitting your abstract:

1. Name and e-mail address for each faculty mentor and co-author

2. Undergraduate Research Office Coordinator (UROC) name, e-mail address, and phone
number. If you do not have an UROC then provide the information for whomever is the
point of contact at your institution

3. Presentation type: oral, poster, visual arts, or performing arts

4. Field of study (See below for the complete list.)

Two abstracts per primary author are permitted. There is no limit on the number of
abstracts submitted per co-author.

All abstracts will undergo a rigorous evaluation by a panel of faculty reviewers. Abstract
reviewers will evaluate submissions based on the criteria listed above and will assess
overall merit within the context of the specific academic discipline.

Note: The title and author(s) of your abstract will appear EXACTLY as they are entered in
the abstract submission form. Please double check punctuation and spelling before
submitting.

Contact your mentor or your institution’s Writing Center about how to write a
competitive abstract

Please fill out the Undergraduate Research Office Coordinator Information in the Abstract
Submission form as follows:

Parthasarathi

Nag

P.Nag@BHSU.edu

Campus Coordinator for Research
605-642-6507

If you have any questions kindly contact me.

Sincerely------
Nag

--Submitted by Parthasarathi Nag on 2017-10-03

Student Food Pantry

Please encourage any students in need to visit our BHSU Student Pantry. Located at the
ROTC entrance to Humbert Hall, the pantry stocks food and personal care/household
items. It is open M-F, 8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m., excluding holidays. With the evening and
early morning temperatures frequently dropping, it is especially important for students
to take advantage of the service. The Honors Club also has limited funds for winter coats

and gear for students in need. Please contact Katelyn.Woten@YellowJackets.BHSU.edu
for more information. Pantry donations can be dropped off at Janette Hettick’s office in
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Jonas 108.

--Submitted by Katelyn Woten on 2017-10-03

Classroom Visits: Study Abroad Options

It's not too late! Need a classroom sub? Not sure how to fill some class time because
you're progressing quickly? Are your students needing something different in class?
Invite the International Relations and Global Engagement Office in for 2,5,10, 30 or 60
minutes to facilitate a conversation with your students on study abroad options at BHSU
or a topic of your choice. We still haven't heard from many of you, and it's not too late!

Book us now at International@BHSU.edu.

--Submitted by Katherine Wildman on 2017-10-04

2018-19 FAFSA now available

The 2018-19 FAFSA is now available at www.fafsa.gov. You will use 2016 tax information
to complete the 2018-19 FAFSA. BHSU has a priority date of December 1, so be sure to
get it submitted by then. Please contact the Financial Aid Office at

BHSUFinancial @BHSU.edu or 605-642-6145 if you have any questions.

--Submitted by Financial Aid on 2017-10-05

Events

Furball Fundraiser

Do You Love Kittens?

The Furball (a masquerade/costume ball fundraiser) is in need of silent auction
donations. This fundraiser will take place on Friday, October 20, from 6-9 pm at the
Spearfish Holiday Inn and Convention Center; all proceeds will benefit the West River
Spay/Neuter Coalition, which provides emergency medical services (plus vaccinations and
spay/neutering) to feral kittens and cats in the hills. They also provide low-cost
spay/neuter clinics for local pet owners. Last year, the event raised over $3200, due
mostly to the amazing donations from students, faculty, and staff. Diverse donations are
welcome: art work, services, gift cards and baskets, home items, food and
coffee/wine/beer baskets, and so on. If you can help us provide support for this
important nonprofit organization, please contact
Katelyn.Woten@YellowJackets.BHSU.edu or Courtney.HuseWika@BHSU.edu. And please
consider joining us on October 20! Tickets are $5 for students and $10 for community
members.

--Submitted by Katelyn Woten on 2017-10-03

Geek Speak: "The Meaning of Everything"

Join us Thursday October 5 at 4 pm in Jonas 110 as Professor Andrey Reznikov presents:
The Meaning of Everything: The Making of the Oxford English Dictionary

This year celebrates 160th anniversary of the beginning of what would become OED: a
unique undertaking in the field of lexicography. The members of the Philological Society
who first discussed the idea of a New English Dictionary in 1857 probably did not realize
what they were getting themselves into. They believed the dictionary will be in 4
volumes and about 6,400 pages, and it will be ready in 10 years. They were wrong in all
three estimates: the dictionary was ready in 70 years, it was in 10 volumes and had 15,
490 pages. About 2,000 people contributed 5 million quotations to the editorial board;
one of the most prolific contributors was American physician, Civil War veteran, Dr. W.C.
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Minor who was sending his examples of quotations from a ward in a prison asylum.
All lectures are held in Jonas 110 at 4:00 p.m. on Thursdays and are free and open to the
public.

--Submitted by Dr. Courtney Huse-Wika on 2017-10-03

Empty Bowls

Empty Bowls fundraiser will be held Wednesday, October 18th from 5:00 p.m - 7:00 p.m.
in Deadwood at the Social Club above the Saloon 10. Pay a small fee of $10 to receive a
homemade pottery bowl and all you can eat soup (which is always delightful)! A silent
auction of photographs submitted by BHSU students will also be held. Half the proceeds
go to the local food pantries to help feed the hungry and the other half to the BHSU
Shutter Buzz Club. All are welcome to attend in support of a great cause.

--Submitted by Jerry Rawlings on 2017-10-04

Photography Classes - Open to Public

Join us for a 3-week series of classes, meeting at 9:30 a.m. - 10:30 a.m. for lecture and
10:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. for one on one interaction on Saturday, October 14th, 21st,
and 28th at the BHSU Spearfish Campus in the photography classroom (Jonas 008).

Learn the basic skills to capture great shots, take the chance to ask any photography
related questions, and have fun experimenting with your camera, all while supporting us
in our goal of fundraising money for club trips and outings.

Our photography classes are provided for free. A recommended and very appreciated
donation of $30 will help us fund our future endeavors, however, no donation is too big
or too small.

We only have a limited number of spots available, so reserve a spot ASAP!

To reserve a spot, send us an email at:

Co-President, Sierra: Sierra.LaCroix@yellowjackets.BHSU.edu
Co-President, Angie: Angie.McDonnell@yellowjackets.BHSU.edu

--Submitted by Angie McDonnell on 2017-10-04

BHSU Civic Engagement Forum

Black Hills State University is launching a civic engagement initiative and we need
partners (like you) for the initiative to succeed. As a first step we are convening a Civic
Engagement Advisory Council on Thursday October 12 that will meet on campus in the
Club Buzz area of the Student Union at 6:00PM. We hope that you will attend;
refreshments will be provided.

The purpose of this meeting is to provide an open forum to generate ideas on how we can
cultivate more civic engagement among students, faculty, staff, administrators, and the
community-at-large.

We look forward discussing civic engagement with you on October 12 at 6pm in Club
Buzz. Please contact either John Van Benthuysen or Pam Carriveau if you have any
questions.

--Submitted by Pamela Carriveau on 2017-10-04

Halloween Dance
Fashion Design club is hosting a Halloween dance on October 18th from 7 until 10 in Club
Buzz. At the dance there will be a costume contest where you can win a cool prize.
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--Submitted by Ariel Aufdengarten on 2017-10-04

BHSU GARAGE SALE

The next garage sale has been scheduled for Wednesday, October 25th from 8AM to
11:30AM at the Donald E Young Center field house. The items will be available for
Department Transfers on Tuesday, October 24h from 1-3PM. If you or your department
have items for surplus - please submit your inventory deletion forms for me as soon as
possible. The sale is open to students and the public. State employees are not allowed to
purchase, but your friends and family are welcome.

--Submitted by Cami Dohman on 2017-10-04

CPR / AED Training

In an effort to support BHSU’s focus on overall wellness, a training session has been
scheduled for BHSU faculty and staff to receive CPR/AED training. We have placed
additional AED machines across the campus and want to make sure people are
comfortable using them. The sessions will be provided by the Spearfish Ambulance at
their facility (715 E. Colorado Blvd). The classes are scheduled for October 18 from 9:00
- 12:00, and October 19 from 1:00 - 4:00.

The session typically takes 2 %2 hours. The cost of the training is $25. per person and
should be covered by your departmental budgets. There is a limit of 20 people per
session. Please let me know if you plan to attend one of the October sessions by October
15th. You do not need to submit a requisition for this training but we do need to have
you include your FOAP with your request as the Business Office will complete the
payment for the training.

| hope you can take advantage of this opportunity. Please let me know if you have any
guestions.

--Submitted by Donna Vanden Hoek-Wiles on 2017-10-04
BHSU in the Media

BHSU reacts to incident when a woman was grabbed on campus: BHSU Public
Safety, Dr. Jane Klug, dean of students. Read the Black Hills Fox and KOTA
articles

Enrollment record set at state’s six public universities: BHSU Spearfish. Read the
Watertown Public Opinion article

BHSU receives nearly $800,000 grant from the National Science Foundation: Dr.
Ben Sayler, director of the Sanford Science Education Center and a professor or
physical science and mathematics at BHSU

Read the KOTA and Rapid City Journal articles and listen to the SDPB Radio
interview

Rapper Larry Legend Quit Football To Rap. Now He’s Unstoppable: BHSU
attendee Larry Reed, aka Larry Legend. Read the Westword article

As GEAR UP winds down, new leaders have emerged: Peggy Diekhoff, BHSU
project director for GEAR UP. Read the Capital Journal article
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BHSU raises record amount for student scholarships: Steve Meeker, BHSU vice
president for University Advancement. Read the KOTA article

BHSU teacher creates fantasy board game: Karl Lehman, BHSU English professor.
Read the Rapid City Journal article

BHSU student researches solar energy in New York: BHSU physical science and
chemistry major, Madison Jilek. Read the Watertown Public Opinion article

Twitter changing character limit: Dr. Mary Caton-Rosser, Mass Communications
professor. Read the KOTA article

Dual credits obscure college enrollment drop: BHSU student enrollment. Read
the Daily Republic article

Keeping McNally’s ideas alive: former BHSU faculty Phil McNally. Read the Butte
County Post article

CAMPUS CALENDAR

Check out upcoming events on the Campus Calendar

|
YELLOW JACKET NEWS

Check out scores, upcoming games and other news at BHSU Athletics

]
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